
SECURITY ADVISORY 

John Carroll University Police  
 

Type of Incident(s):  Damage to vehicles at Notre Dame College 
 
Date/Time of Incident(s): Sunday, March 17th 4:00pm, 2024 to Monday March 18th 2024 7:40 am  
 
Incident Description: At 7:41 am on Monday March 18th 2024 a JCU shuttle driver notified JCUPD 
to report several vehicles with broken windows at Lot B on the Notre Dame campus. Lot B is used by 
JCU students as off campus parking. All vehicles that were identified as having damage in Lot B are 
those registered to JCU students. Notre Dame Police Department was notified as well as South 
Euclid Police Department. All involved JCU students were notified and directed to contact South 
Euclid Police to file reports.  
 
Additional Information: From available information at this time there are no reports of stolen 
vehicles and it is not known if items were stolen from any of the vehicles. 
 
Please remember to lock your cars and do not leave valuables in plain sight. Report suspicious 
behavior to JCUPD immediately. JCUPD and JCU Security officers will be increasing patrols through 



- Let a responsible person know where you are going, when you will return and how to contact you if you go 
somewhere alone outside of your normal routine.  
  
- Use the “buddy” system with people you trust to watch out for each other’s safety if you go to a party, bar or 
nightclub.  Don’t walk alone after dark off campus. 
  
- Trust your “gut” feelings and avoid persons and situations that make you feel uncomfortable 
  
- Additional safety and crime prevention information can be found through the following links: 
http://sites.jcu.edu/css/ and  http://www.iaclea.org/visitors/about/CrimePrevention/personal_safety.pdf 
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